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NEWSLETTER JULY 2004

First a review
Your committee has met on eleven occasions so far.

Our prime objective is to register the rights we have established, as local people, over the last 20 years to uninhibited, unhindered access to ‘Coombe Wood’ and thus preserve such rights.  To this end your committee prepared a case for registration of  ‘Coombe Wood’ as an open space under the Village Green legislation and obtained well over 100 statements to support our claim.

Our case was submitted to Essex County Council on 5/8/2003. Essex County Council carried out a preliminary review and concluded from our submission that Friends of Coombe Wood had a case for registration that they were prepared to proceed with.

Essex County Council has posted notices in the woods and notified landowners.  There is no requirement for us to identify all the owners in our submission although we have obliged where we can. 

Current situation

Essex County Council has received 9 objections and passed them on to us for comment.  Your committee had to respond by 18th June and has done so.  A number of owners have not objected and those that have only seem to represent an area of about 10% of the woods.  However there are claims of ownership in the woods which are still to be proven, accounting for another 10% of the woods.  As far as our claim for registration is concerned the ownership of the land is immaterial, however, if the ‘owners’ object, the weight of their objection will depend on them proving ownership.

The objectors fall into 3 categories.

4 objectors are concerned that their rights will be taken away from them and that the physical appearance of the land will be subject to radical change.  Our response, hopefully, will provide assurances that their land will not be taken away from them, its Green Belt status will not be affected and the tree preservation orders that exist will remain intact.  In fact registration will increase the protection of the woods in their present state and the preservation of wild life. 

3 objectors/organisations have a concern that registration will impede or impact upon their practice of horse riding in the woods.  We are unable to include within our Registration claims of use of the woods unless such uses can be supported in law; this is outside the scope of our registration.  However we have included horse riding as one of the pastimes being carried out in the woods in our submission.  We have requested in our reply that the registration authority respect any future representation being made regarding horse riding in the woods.

2 people are objecting on the grounds that they own the land and will not give up their ‘rights’.  We had not established irrefutable proof of ownership at the time of our submission despite land registry searches or in requesting them to show title by deed.  We wait for Essex County Council to establish what land that the objectors may own.   At this stage only one objector is legally represented.

What’s next

That is really up to Essex County Council, as the registration authority, and to how they regard our replies to the objections.  Some objectors might withdraw their objections when the situation is explained to them whilst others may press for a public enquiry.  Once Essex County Council has reviewed our responses an independent chairperson will be appointed to review our claim, the objectors’ submissions and our responses.  The chairperson will then advise on what proceedings that should follow and which may include a public hearing.  We have been advised that this process may take 2 weeks or more.  Our next newsletter will update you on the outcome of this.

In conclusion

Friends of Coombe Wood are not seeking to gain any additional rights or take any away from anyone else; simply to register what the situation is now.  It is quite likely that some landowners are unaware of the current situation and of the rights the local people have established over the last 20 years.  (The submission is based on 20 years of use but we have statements going back almost 70 years).

Village Green Registration strengthens preservation of the woods without radically changing them.  It may even be able to improve them, subject to the landowners’ permission, as grants might be available, through National Heritage for example.

Unless the objectors have sound legal arguments to support their objections against registration your committee is hopeful that a public enquiry will not be necessary.

Thank you for your continued support.

Alan Morley 

(chairman)

